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 February 12, 2021  

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Hon. Joseph L. Fiordaliso, President  
Board of Public Utilities  
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities  
44 South Clinton Avenue, Suite 314  
P.O. Box 350  
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 
 

Re: In the Matter of the Application of PSEG Nuclear, LLC and Exelon Generation 
Company, LLC for the Zero Emission Certificate Program—Salem 1, Salem 2, 
and Hope Creek Units  
BPU Docket Nos. ER20080557, ER20080558, ER20080559     

 
PSEG’s Letter in Support of Rate Counsel’s Renewed Request for Pre-Hearing 
Conference 

 
 

Dear President Fiordaliso: 
 

On February 8, 2021, the New Jersey Division of Rate Counsel (“Rate Counsel”) filed a 

renewed request in the above-docketed matters seeking a pre-hearing conference to discuss 

scheduling the evidentiary hearings, as well as the procedures to be followed at those hearings.  

Please accept for filing this letter on behalf of PSEG Nuclear (“PSEG”) in support of Rate 

Counsel’s renewed request.   

 PSEG agrees with Rate Counsel that a pre-hearing conference would be helpful for the 

reasons articulated in our December 14, 2020 letter, including:  (1) to provide guidance to the 

parties’ on the Board’s expectations for the evidentiary hearings, and (2) to address procedural and 

technical issues that may arise during the evidentiary hearings, such as the handling of confidential 

information, in light of the virtual format due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  PSEG believes that it 

would be beneficial to discuss these issues during a formal pre-hearing conference to ensure that 

the evidentiary hearings are consistent with the Board’s desired process.     
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     Sincerely, 

 
      Grace H. Park 

Vice President, Deputy General Counsel & Chief 
Litigation Counsel 
PSEG  
80 Park Plaza – T5 
Newark, New Jersey 07102-4194 
Tel.: 973-430-6482 (office) 
Tel.: 917-696-3496 (mobile) 
Email: grace.park@pseg.com 

 

cc:  Joseph F. Accardo Jr., Esq.  
Vice President, Regulatory & Deputy General Counsel  
PSEG  
80 Park Plaza – T5  
Newark, New Jersey 07102-4194  
Tel.: 973-430-5811  
Tel: 973-809-7003 
Email: joseph.accardojr@pseg.com 
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